
EPSOM & EWELL LOCAL COMMITTEE 

Item under consideration: Highways Update 

Date Considered:  10 December 2012 

At its meeting on 10 December the Committee considered a report setting out the progress 
with highway work.  Members had concerns that the parking schemes agreed by the 
Committee in January 2012 had still not been completed as a result of a lack of capacity 
within the parking team and extra work associated with the Olympics.  Residents are 
frustrated at the time it takes for parking restrictions to be agreed and implemented and 
consideration of the next phase of proposed restrictions by the Committee has now been 
delayed until March 2013 from December 2012.  It has also recently come to Members’ 
attention that the school keep clear signs currently in place are unenforceable until the 
Committee makes a further decision, which will now not be possible until March 2013.  On a 
proposal from Mr Kington, the Committee agreed to make a recommendation to the Cabinet 
Member for Transport and Environment to press for urgent action. 
 
It was, therefore, resolved: 
 
That this Committee expresses its concern that the arrangements for the legal enforcement 
of school keep clear lines in Epsom & Ewell is being delayed until March 2013 and calls 
upon the Cabinet Member for Transport and Environment to provide the necessary 
resources to enable this to be completed by January 2013. 
 

Mr David Wood 
Chairman, Epsom & Ewell Local Committee 
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